Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, December 2, 2014, 6:30 p.m.
PLACES: FDOT/District Four Auditorium 3400 West Commercial Blvd., Ft. Lauderdale, Florida 33309
FDOT/Palm Beach Operation Center Auditorium 7900 Forest Hill Blvd., West Palm Beach, Florida 33413
FDOT/Treasure Coast Operations Main Building, Room One, 3601 Oleander Avenue, Ft. Pierce, Florida 34982
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This public hearing is being conducted pursuant to Section 339.135(4)(c), Florida Statutes, as amended. The hearing will begin at 6:30 pm with a presentation explaining the FDOT’s work program process followed by a presentation of the Draft Tentative Work Program of projects to occur between July 1, 2015 and June 30, 2020 in Broward, Palm Beach, Martin, St. Lucie and Indian River counties. This public hearing also will include consideration of proposed projects for Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise System, as applicable. A public comment period will follow the presentations and the hearing will adjourn at the conclusion of the public comments.

All Interested person are invited to attend and be heard. This public hearing will be moderated at the District Four Headquarters with the Palm Beach and Treasure Coast Operation Centers participating via video conference. Individuals can elect to attend at one of these locations or participate via webinar. For webinar registration information, please visit https://www2.gotomeeting.com/register/278864226.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Antonette Adams at 1(866)336-8435, x 4624 or email: Antonette.adams@dot.state.fl.us or Julie Lucas at 1(866)336-8435, x 4631 or email: Julie.lucas@dot.state.fl.us. You may also choose to contact either party at the Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309-3421. Requests must be made at least ten (10) working days prior to the public hearings. Written comments will be accepted by the Department at the public hearing and within a ten day period after the public hearing. Comments should be addressed to Mr. James A. Wolfe, P.E., District Secretary, Florida Department of Transportation, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309-3421.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Antonette Adams at 1(866)336-8435, x 4624 or email: Antonette.adams@dot.state.fl.us or Julie Lucas at 1(866)336-8435, x 4631 or email: Julie.lucas@dot.state.fl.us. You may also choose to contact either party at the Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309-3421.
